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Broderbund Software Living Books

Recently, we've had the pleasure of introducing our toddler daughter, to
Broderbund Software's collection of "Living Books" CD-ROMs. Many parents
have probably noticed the glut of children's software on the market, much of
It of questionable quality. But Broderbund's "Living Books" have impressed
us: they're entertaining, educational, and easy4o-use - at least, most of
t h e m a r e .

Broderbund has been developing original Mac and PC titles since the early
1980s. But the company also has been transposing welNoved children's
stories into interactive software for nearly a decade, periodically
revamping them to keep up with advances in multimedia technology. The
company's current oflerings for younger kids' (ages 2-7) includes three Dr.
Seuss books, two Arthur stories, and one title from Mercer Mayer's "Little
Cr i t t e r " se r i es .

Every Living Book is introduced by the story's main characters. It then
gives young users (or their parents) two options: "Read to Me," and "Let Me
Play." If the child clicks on "Read to Me," the program will read the story
aloud, highlighting each printed word in the text as it is spoken. At the
end of each numbered "page," the program shows a few animated tricks. While
the disc plays. Mommy and Daddy are then free to do something else, with
their child glued to the tube.

For those youngsters sophisticated enough to master a mouse or a trackball,
click "Let Me Play." Children can jump from page to page, as if they were
flipping through the printed book. Once on a page, virtually every object
and every word on every page responds to a mouse click. Click on the word
"puppy," for instance, and the word changes to a picture of a puppy, the
narrator says "puppy," and the puppy yips and pants. TTiere is a lot buried
on each page: often, when you hit the same object, you vmTI get a different
responds each time. The Interactive play easily stretches a fifteen-minute
story to at least twice that length. Unfortunately, it was all too
sophisticated for our 18-month-old daughter.

Our daughter is positive that no CDROM should come vwthout a game, and
Brederbund didn't let her down. Arthur's Birthday has "pin the tail on the
donkey" and a version of the game "Concentration." Green Eggs and Ham
includes a paper activity book called "Beyond the Computer," for parents and
children to go through together. Dr. Seuss's ABC, designed for the younger
set, plays the musical numbers from the CDROM when you spin it on a
conventional CD player.

Obviously, parents should be careful about these discs, as they don't all
provide a well-balanced educational diet. Green Eggs and Ham, with its
bubble-gum colors and fost, discordant music, is too reminiscent of a
conventionai Saturday-morning cartoon. Just Grandma and Me has Jerky
graphics and too little text to support it. We also found that the CDROM's
animations were too violent for the Intended age.
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